MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 15 April 2009 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church room.
 
PRESENT:    Councillor: T Rees (Chairman)
                        County Councillor: B Edwards
                        District Councillor: R McCardle
Councillors: D Kimbley, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. J Humphries, W J Snelson
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
277      APOLOGIES: 
Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. Louise Jones. 
278      DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. W Snelson declared an interest in 287c. 
279      MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 18 March 2009, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 
280      MATTERS ARISING: 
a.      264a Traffic Calming and Street Lighting
No response had been received from Mark Keeling with respect to the site visit. 
b.      273b Planning Issues 
The District Council are already aware of developments at Blacklands and have informed the owners that permission is required if they wish to continue developments.
Cllr. McCardle had spoken to Lucy Macdonald, Gareth Jones is looking at Brelades again.
c.       276 Children’s Play area
The clerk had advised Mrs. Hopkins of the play area in Brantley Crescent. Mrs. Hopkins had used the area once last year but was concerned over an electric fence around chickens which backed onto the area. The Clerk had been to look at the area, but could not see any electrical fencing 
281      Sherminder Dhillon – Policy and Partnership Services South Staffordshire Council
Unfortunately, due to personal circumstances, Sherminder had to cancel. As it was such short notice, there was no one else available to give the presentation. 
282      LIGHTING OUTSIDE BOBBINGTON VILLAGE HALL AND GOSPEL ASH METHODIST CHURCH 
a.       Nora Venables had responded to the Clerks letter. The Methodist Church Council were concerned that a light may cause annoyance to the houses opposite and also increase the risk of accident because of the glare to drivers. The Church Council thought a change of lock may be more beneficial and of less annoyance. It was decided to leave this for the current time, given the lock had been replaced within the last couple of years. Cllr. McCardle suggested the area be reviewed for an additional street light. Steve Poyser could look at the viability. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries stated that neighbours would need to be consulted should we wish to proceed. 
            The Electrician hopes to fix the Village Hall light by the end of the month. 
283      HIGHWAY MATTERS
Highways had responded to the Clerks letter. They are to contact Mr. Fowler to arrange a site visit. The fly tipping at Watery Lane has been reported to South Staffordshire Council. Jobs had been raised to repair various Highways. Replacement signs have already been ordered for Highgate Farm and the Smithy. The additional lighting request had been reported to the street lighting department 
The clerk confirmed that the fly tipping in Watery Lane had been cleared and several of the potholes filled. 
Cllrs. Edwards and McCardle informed the council that there was to be a further reorganisation at Highways. 
The hedge adjoining the property of Mrs. Millward (Bungalow Stych House, Gospel Ash Road) was discussed. The hedge is overgrown and overhanging the highway, making drivers move into the middle of the road. The clerk was asked to write to Mrs. Millward requesting the hedge be cut as it is creating a hazard to road users. A copy of the letter should be sent to David Wright, (Highways), requesting he confirm the area is safe. 
284      REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

The chairman reported that Mr. Paul Farendon was retiring as Chief Executive of the Dudley Group of Hospitals in the autumn. The clerk was asked to write to Mr. Farendon and wish him well in his retirement. 
There were no further reports from Committee representatives. 
285      PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No members of the public were present.      
286   FINANCE
The following payments were proposed by Councillor Snelson and seconded by Councillor Mrs. Humphries.
- Allianz Cornill - Insurance                                              £392.11
- Gospel Ash Methodist Church – room hire                    £  30.00
The following payments were authorised in correspondence;
- AEF                                                         S137                £ 50.00*
- CPRE                                                      S137                £  25.00
* This payment was agreed, on the condition the chairman spoke to Norman Jones, to confirm the usefulness of the AEF.
 287      PLANNING MATTERS
a.       The Clerk had written to Shropshire Council in respect of Summerfield House, no response had been received to date.
b.      Received: - No applications have been received.
c.       Received and responded to:- 09/00152/FUL; Meadow View Cottage, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington – Objection – Green belt and considerable development already.
d.      Responded to:- 09/00117/FUL; Bannockburn, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington – Construction of gated entrance and boundary wall (retrospective) – no objection
e.       Outcomes: 09/00056/COU Broadfields Farm, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DJ – Refusal of permission.
 288      AIRFIELD MATTERS
CLEUD application – Cllr. Kimbley had already circulated a suggested response to Sarah Poxon’s report and consulted with WAAG. The letter was discussed and several additional matters raised. The clerk agreed to make the necessary additions to the letter and submit it. 
Cllr. Snelson expressed concern as several people surrounding the airport had not received Ms Poxon’s questionnaire. There were also concerns it may not be completed accurately given some may want jets to use other areas of the runway. 
Consultative Committee – Cllrs. Edwards and McCardle reported on the meeting held the previous week. Cllr. Kimbley nor the clerk had not been notified of the meeting. Other local parishes were represented. The Chairperson is Margaret Cornaby – Wolverhampton Chamber of Commerce. South Staffordshire Council is hoping to take on the position of Clerk. Billy Quinn (airport) will attend all future meetings. The next meeting will be held on 8 July 2009 at 3pm.  
WMRSS – It was noted that the Parish council had not been invited to submit an application for a seat at the examination in public. The Clerk had written to the WMRSS, but no response had been received. Cllr. Kimbley reported that WAAG now have a seat at the event 
The Clerk reported that South Staffordshire Council had received a complaint from Mr. John Glos in respect of the airfield. He believed there to be several health and safety issues, including stacks of tyres and derelict buildings leaking asbestos. The matter has been referred by South Staffordshire Council. 
289      CORRESPONDENCE
AEF Emergency appeal donations – It was agreed to donate £50 subject to the chairman speaking to Norman Jones
CPRE – It was agreed to donate £25.
It was proposed by Cllr. Snelson, that these cheques be approved, this was seconded by Cllr. Kimbley. 
The Chairman informed the meeting that Steve Winterflood had been appointed as the new Chief Executive for South Staffordshire Council. The Clerk was asked to write to Mr. Winterflood and congratulate him on his recent appointment. 
Staffordshire Parish Councils Association (SPCA) – Membership subscriptions 09’10
SPCA Newsletter
Great Wyrley Garden Supplies
Staffordshire County Council Countryside events
Staffordshire Fire and Rescue – Safety Plan Spring Newsletter
CPRE Contribution request
Local Council Risk System Software
Staffordshire County Council Playbuilders 2010-11 Application launch
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Regulatory Committee 31/3/2009
SSC Community and Environmental Scrutiny Services Panel 30/3/2009
SSC Executive meeting 7/4/2009
SSC Minutes of Council Meeting 7/4/2009
Blakelands fireworks 13/.6/2009 10.30pm
SSC Regulatory Committee additional details 31/3/2009
SSC Health Scrutiny Panel 14/4/2009
            KOSSMIC letter of thanks
            Corbett School Letter of thanks
            Bobbington Elderly Welfare Association Letter of thanks
SSC Draft Supplementary planning documents village design guide, greenbelt and open countryside policy guidance
The home doctor
SSC Regulatory Committee
SSC Audit Committee 
290      ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
The Chairman asked the Councillors to consider nominations for the Citizen of the year. It was agreed to continue the discussion at the AGM. 
The Chairman and Cllr. Mrs. Humphries had discussed the Memorial for Cllr. Dawn Kellett. It was suggested that a plaque be placed on the pear tree bench next to the memorial for her parents. 
The vacancy for a new Councillor was discussed, it was agreed to continue the discussion at the next meeting. 
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported problems with four by four vehicles and public footpaths. Cllr. Snelson had also experienced this problem. The vehicles are damaging tracks, getting stuck and causing a nuisance. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries will report the problem. 
The chairman thanked Cllrs. Edwards and McCardle for their support and attending the meeting. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   20 May 2009. 
Meeting Closed 8.45pm
